October 6, 2005

Message From The President
On Tuesday October 18th at 7:00 p.m., Sgt. Lemma will host a community meeting at the sheriff’s District 7 office on Hunt Club Blvd and 436 (actually between SCC and Ross). Open to all civic-minded, concerned citizens, Sgt. Lemma wants to hold periodic meetings to hear what concerns you, and nip in the bud any real or potential problems.  We strongly encourage as many persons as can do so, to attend this meeting.

Your Association’s board of directors has tried repeatedly to liaison with the county and with utility companies for firm pricing on city water, rather than see the state mandate the new, expensive septic systems on us in three more months.  We want to move forward and be proactive about our water future, but are being met with disinterest by those who sell the water.  One would think they’d be quick to want our business, but no.  We’ll keep trying.  Maybe you’d like to help us, because frankly, WE NEED YOUR HELP!  Go to the county web link and Utilities, Inc. phone number click here for MSBU info and let’s see if together, in sizeable numbers, we can finally make some progress. 

Many thanks to those who are working hard and giving of themselves for their community.  Linda Crockett’s welcoming new neighbors to the area, plus she’s pulling weeds at the beach park to keep things nice for others.  Linda’s pulling that pesky torpedo grass out by hand and the beach area looks great.  John Kalepp takes the time to beautify your boat ramp area with plantings— thank you, John. These are volunteers, and on their own time. 

As our area’s homes continue to rise in value, we’re noticing a welcome rise in ownership pride.  We have more area-wide curb appeal than in the past.  Yes, here and there could still use some improving, but generally our area’s getting nicer to live in.  And well it should.  We’re a desirable lakefront community, with lake privileges exclusively for the membership.  And we have the potential to become much more valuable than we already are.

That said, your board of directors has been saving up to upgrade the boat ramp in keeping with our lakefront status, and they continue to save up for when the canals dry down for when drought recurs, so that we can dredge it out again as needed.  We’re approximately 

$8K short of our goal to finally redo the boat ramp area next year.  If we don’t meet our goal, that delays progress until 2007 or beyond.  Let’s not delay any longer. Let’s get our facilities in line with the increased value of our homes and make something fine to utilize.  Again, we need your help to make good things happen.  Please give whatever you can.  The more we all pull together, the finer our community will be.  It’s up to all of us together.   

John Goring 

Association president
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